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SAFETY EVALUATION BY THE OFFICE OF NUCLEAR REACTOR REGULATION

RELATED TO AMENDMENT NO. 149 TO FACILITY OPERATING LICENSE NO. DPR-19.

AMENDMENT N0. 143 TO FACILITY OPERATING LICENSE NO. DPR-25.

AMENDMENT NO. 170 TO FACILITY OPERATING LICENSE NO. DPR-29.
)

AND AMENDMENT NO. 166 TO FACILITY OPERATING LICENSE N0. DPR-30

COMMONWEALTH EDISON COMPANY

AND

MIDAMERICAN ENERGY COMPANY

DRESDEN NUCLEAR POWER STATION. UNITS 2 AND 3

OVAD CITIES NUCLEAR POWER STATION. UNITS 1 AND 2

DOCKET NOS. 50-237. 50-249. 50-254 AND 50-265

1.0 INTRODUCTION

Commonwealth Edison Company (Comed, the licensee) submitted an amendment
requesting to upgrade sections of the Technical Specifications (TS) for the
Dresden Nuclear Power Station, Units 2 and 3, on September 1, 1995, and the
Quad Cities Nuclear Power Station, Units 1 and 2, on September 20, 1995. The
changes have been requested as part of its Technical Specification Upgrade
Program (TSUP).

As a result of findings by a Diagnostic Evaluation Team inspection performed
by the NRC staff at the Dresden Nuclear Power Station in 1987, Comed made a
decision that both the Dresden Nuclear Power Station and sister site Quad
Cities Nuclear Power Station, needed attention focused on the existing custom
TS used at the sites.

The licensee made the decision to initiate a TSUP for both Dresden and Quad
Cities. The licensee evaluated the current TS for both stations against the
Standard Technical Specifications (STS), contained in NUREG-0123, " Standard
Technical Specifications General Electric Plants BWR/4, Revision 4." Both
Dresden and Quad Cities are BWR-3 designs and are nearly identical plants.
The licensee's evaluation identified numerous potential improvements such as
clarifying requirements, changing the TS to make them more understandable and
to eliminate the need for interpretation, and deleting requirements that are
no longer considered current with industry practice. As a result of the
evaluation, Comed elected to upgrade both the Dresden and Quad Cities TS to
the STS contained in NUREG-0123.
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The TSUP for Dresden and Quad Cities is not a complete adoption of the STS.
.'

The TSUP focuses on (1) integrating additional'information such as equipment
operability requirements during shutdown conditions, (2) clarifying
requirements such as limiting conditions for operations (LCO) and action
statements utilizing STS terminology, (3) deleting superseded requirements and
modifications to the TS based on the licensee's responses to generic letters :

(GLs), and (4) relocating specific items to more appropriate TS locations or |

to licensee controlled documents. i
|

The applications dated September 1,1995, and September 20, 1995, proposed to |
1upgrade only those sections of the TS to be included in TSUP Section 6.0

(Administrative Controls) of the Dresden and Quad Cities TS.

The staff reviewed the proposed changes and evaluated all deviations and
changes between the proposed TS, the STS, and the current TS. In no case did
the licensee propose a change in the TS that would result in the relaxation of
the current design requirements as stated in the Updated Final Safety Analysis
Reports (UFSAR) for Dresden or Quad Cities.

The licensee submitted identical TS for Quad Cities and Dresden except for
plant-specific equipment and design differences. Technical differences
between the units are identified as appropriate in the proposed amendment.

2.0 EVALUATION

Review Guidelines - The licensee's purpose for the TSUP was to reformat the
existing Dresden and Quad Cities TS into the easier to use STS format. Plant-
specific data, values, parameters, and equipment-specific operational
requirements contained in the current TS for Dresden and Quad Cities were
retained by the licensee in the TSUP.

The STS contained in NUREG-0123 were developed by the NRC and industry because
of the shortcomings associated with the custom TS which were issued to plants
licensed in early 1970s (i.e., Dresden (1971) and Quad Cities (1972)). The
STS developed by the NRC and industry provided an adequate level of protection .

for plant operation by assuring required systems are operable and have been
proven to be able to perform their intended functions. The Limiting Condition
for Operations (LCOs), the allowed out-of-service times, and the required
surveillance frequencies were developed based on industry operating ;

experience, equipment performance, and probabilistic risk assessment analysis '

during the 1970s. The STS were used as the licensing basis for plants
licensed starting in the late .1970s.

5

For the most part, Comed's adoption of the STS resulted in more restrictive
LCOs and surveillance requirements (SR). In some cases, however, the STS
provides relief from the Dresden and Quad Cities current TS requirements. In
all these cases, the adoption of the STS requirements for LCOs or SR does not
change the current design requirements of either plant as described in the
each plant's UFSAR. In addition, the success criteria for the availability

4

--~ , - _ . _



. _. .-- - - - . - . - .-. -- .- .-

\

*

-3-

*
!

and operability of all required systems contained in the current TS are ,

*

maintained by the adoption of the STS requirements in the proposed TSUP TS.

In addition to adopting the STS guidelines and requirements in the TSUP, Comed
has also evaluated GLs concerning line-item improvements for TS. These GLs
were factored into TSUP to make the proposed TS reflect industry lessons
learned in the 1980s and early 1990s.

,

1

Deviations between the proposed specifications, the STS, and the current TS |
were reviewed by the staff to determine if they were due to plant-specific i

features or if they posed a technical deviation from the STS guidelines.
Plant-specific data, values, parameters, and equipment specific operational
requirements contained in the current TS for Dresden and Quad Cities were
retained by the licensee in the upgraded TS.

.

Administrative Chanaes - Non-technical, administrative changes were intended
to incorporate human factor principles into the form and structure of the STS
so that they would be easier for plant operation's personnel to use. These
changes are eoitorial in nature or involve the reorganization or reformatting
of requirements without affecting technical content of the current TS or
operational requirements. Every section of the proposed TS reflects this type
of change.

More Restrictive Reauirements - The proposed TSUP TS include certain more i

restrictive requirements than are contained in the existing TS. Examples of i

more restrictive requirements include the following: placing an LC0 on plant
equipment which is not required by the present TS to be operable; adding more
restrictive requirements to restore inoperable equipment; and adding more
restrictive SR.

Less Restrictive Reauirements - The licensee provided a justification for less |
restrictive requirements on a case-by-case basis as discussed in this safety
evaluation (SE). When requirements have been shown to provide little or no ;>

safety benefit, their removal from the TS may be appropriate. In most cases,
'

these relaxations had previously been granted to individual plants on a plant-
specific basis as the result of (a) generic NRC actions, and (b) new NRC staff
positions that have evolved from technological advancements and operating
experience.

The Dresden and Quad Cities plant designs were reviewed to determine if the
specific design basis was consistent with the STS contained in NUREG-0123.
All changes to the current TS and deviations between the licensee's proposed
TS and the STS were reviewed by the staff for acceptability to determine if
adequate justification was provided (i.e., plant-specific features, retention
of existing operating values, etc.).

Deviations the staff finds acceptable include: (1) adding clarifying
statements, (2) incorporating changes based on GLs, (3) reformatting multiple
steps included under STS action statements into single steps with unique
identifiers, (4) retaining plant-specific steps, parameters, or values,

.
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(5) moving ACTION statements within a TS, (6) moving ACTION statements from an
existing TS to form a new TS section, and (7) omitting the inclusion of STS ;

steps that are not in existing TS.

Relocation of Technical Specifications - The proposed TS may include the
relocation of some requirements from the TS to licensee-controlled documents.
Section 182a of the Atomic Energy Act (the "Act") requires applicants for
nuclear power plant operating licenses to state TS to be included as part of

-the license. The Commission's regulatory requirements related to the content
of TS are set forth in 10 CFR 50.36. That regulation requires that the TS
include items in five specific categories, including: (1) safety limits,

limiting safety system settings, and limiting control settings; (2) limiting ;
'

conditions for operation; (3) surveillance requirements; (4) design features;
and (5) administrative controls. However, the regulation does not specify the
particular requirements to be included in a plant's TS.

'

The Commission has provided guidance for the contents of TS in its " Final
Policy Statement on Technical Specification Improvements for Nuclear Power ,

Reactors" 58 FR 39132 (July 22, 1993), in which the Commission indicated that
compliance with the Final Policy Statement satisfies Section 182a of the Act.
In particular, the Commission indicated that certain items could be relocated
from the TS to licensee-controlled documents, consistent with the standard
enunciated in Portland General Electric Co. (Trojan Nuclear Plant), ALAB-531,
9 NRC 263, 273 (1979). In that case, the Atomic Safety and Licensing Appeal
Board indicated that " technical specifications are to be reserved for those
matters as to which the imposition of rigid conditions or limitations upon '

reactor operation is deemed necessary to obviate the possibility of an
abnormal situation or event giving rise to an immediate threat to the public
health and safety."

The Final Policy Statement identified four criteria to be used in determining
whether a particular matter is required to be included in the TS, as follows:
(1) installed instrumentation that is used to detect, and indicate in the
control room, a significant abnormal degradation of the reactor coolant
pressure boundary; (2) a process variable, design feature, or operating
restriction that is an initial condition of a design-basis accident or
transient analysis that either assumes the failure of or presents a challenge
to the integrity of a fission product barrier; (3) a structure, system, or
component that is part of a primary success path and which functions or
actuates to mitigate a design-basis accident or transient that either assumes
the failure of or presents a challenge to the integrity of a fission product -

barrier; (4) a structure, system, or component which operating experience or
probabilistic safety assessment has shown to be significant to public health
and safety. As a result, existing TS requirements which fall within or
satisfy any of the criteria in the Final Policy Statement must be retained in
the TS, while those TS requirements which do not fall within or satisfy these
criteria may be relocated to other, licensee-controlled documents. These four
criteria have been incorporated into 10 CFR 50.36.

t
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The following sections provide the staff's evaluations of the specific j
proposed TS changes.

3.0 EVALUATION OF PROPOSED TS SECTION 6.0

The following sections provide the staff's evaluation of the TS changes
reflected in proposed TS Section 6.0, " Administrative Controls." The format
of the proposed TS is adopted from the Byron and Braidwood Nuclear Power
Plants TS with the intention of making TS Section 6.0 consistent among all of
Coned's six nuclear stations. The proposed Dresden and Quad Cities TS utilize
the Byron and Braidwood TS format because they follow the STS guidelines.

Some of the changes proposed by the applications dated September 1,1995, anu
September 20, 1995, had previously been submitted to the NRC in an application
dated April 24, 1995. The April 24, 1995 application, as supplemented by the
August 1, 1995, and September 14, 1995, submittals proposed changes to Section
6.0 of the TS for all six Comed nuclear stations. The proposed changes
primarily involved relocation of some TS requirements from the TS in Section
6.0 and relocates the requirements in the Comed Quality Assurance Program.
These changes have been approved by the NRC by Amendment Nos. 163/159 for Quad
Cities' TS and Amendment Nos. 141/135 for Dresden's TS.

The proposed TS are evaluated below.

3.1 Section 6.1. Responsibility

Proposed TS 6.1 is a new specification that has been formatted in accordance
with the guidance of STS 6.1. The proposed TS provides clarification and
enhanced guidance regarding the roles and responsibilities of site management
- Station Manager being responsible for overall facility operation and the
Shift Engineer (Shift Manager for Dresden) being responsible for
directing / commanding overall facility operation. Plant-specific terminology,

regarding the titles of the individuals has been retained in proposed TS 6.1.
The proposed TS is an enhancement of the Current Technical Specification (CTS)
requirements. The proposed TS has been formatted in accordance with the STS
guidelines and retained CTS requirements, therefore, the staff finds proposed
TS Section 6.1 acceptable.

3.2 Section 6.2. Oraanization

Proposed TS 6.2. A retains the requirements of CTS 6.1. A. Proposed TS 6.2.A
delineates the requirements for the onsite and offsite organizations for
activities affecting the safety of the nuclear power plant. The current TS
and proposed TS 6.2.A.1 contain a requirement that the controls for onsite and
offsite organizational lines of authority shall be maintained in the Quality
Assurance Manual. NRC review of Quality Assurance Programs is governed by
10 CFR 50.54. The organizational lines of authority and responsibilities are
documented in the Quality Assurance Manual which will ensure that proposed
changes to these requirements will receive appropriate regulatory oversight.
Proposed TS 6.2.A.2 delineate the responsibilities of the Station Manager.

_
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The current and proposed TS 6.2.A.3 delineate the responsibilities of the
Chief Nuclear Officer (CN0). In addition, the current and proposed TS 6.2.A.4
delineate the responsibilities and site organizational boundaries of those
members of the site staff who train site operating personnel, those members of
the site health physics organizations and those members of the site quality
assurance organizations. The proposed TS have retained the CTS requirements.
Therefore, because the proposed requirements maintain CTS requirements, the
staff finds the proposed TS acceptable.

Proposed TS 6.2.8 provides the requirements regarding staffing levels for the
plant's unit staff and is based upon the guidance of STS 6.2.2 and retains the
requirements of CTS 6.1.C. Proposed TS 6.2.B.5 includes minor administrative
changes from STS 6.2.2 regarding the titles of key personnel, to be consistent
with current plant terminology. Proposed Dresden TS 6.2.B.5 includes a new
provision which was added to provide guidance on authorizing deviations from
the guidelines of GL 82-12, " Nuclear Power Plant Staff Working Hours"
regarding overtime restrictions. Proposed TS 6.2.B.5 is based on the
guidelines of STS 6.2.2.f. This provision is consistent with the guidelines
of GL 82-12. The staff, therefore, finds the proposed TS acceptable.

CTS Table 6.1.1 for Dresden and Figure 6.1-3 for Quad Cities requirements have
been retained in proposed TS 6.2.B. Proposed TS 6.2.B specifies requirements
for the minimum number of licensed and unlicensed personnel that are required
to be on-shift based on the operating status of the various units. The
proposed TS are based on the guidance of NUREG-1433, Section 5.2.2. The
current Dresden TS contain requirements based on the operating status of all
three units. The current TS are based on Dresden, Unit 1, control room
manning requirements at a time when Dresden Units 1, 2, and 3 shared a common
control room. Dresden Unit I has been decommissioned and as a result, Unit I
controls and alarms have been incorporated into the Unit 2/3 control room.
The proposed TS reflect the number of required non-licensed operators
consistent with a two unit site in accordance with 10 CFR 50.54(m). The staff
finds the proposed TS change acceptable.

CTS Table 6.1.1 for Dresden and Figure 6.1-3 for Quad Cities also contain
requirements for minimum licensed operator staffing levels during core
alterations. These requirements are not specifically delineated in the
proposed TS because these requirements are governed by the provisions
specified by 10 CFR 50.54(m)(2)(iv). 10 CFR 50.54(m)(2)(iv) specifies that
"Each licensee shall have present, during alteration of the core of a nuclear
power unit (including fuel transfer or loading), a person holding a senior
operator license or a senior operator license limited to fuel handling to
directly supervise the activity and, during this time, the licensee shall not
assign other duties to this person." As such, TS requirements for the minimum
staffing levels during core alterations are redundant to the requirements
specified within 10 CFR 50.54(m)(2)(iv) and may be deleted from the TS. The
staff has determined that these requirements are not required to be in the TS
under 10 CFR 50.36 or Section 182a of the Atomic Energy Act. Further, they do
not fall within any of the four criteria discussed in Section 2.0, above.
Therefore, the staff finds the proposed changes acceptable.
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Proposed TS 6.2.B.1, 6.2.B.2 and 6.2.B.3 retain the CTS requirements for the
number of licensed senior reactor operators and licensed reactor operators
which are required to be on shift when neither, one, or both units are
operating. The proposed TS reference 10 CFR 50.54 which specifies the number
of licensed senior reactor operators and licensed reactor operators required
to be on shift at nuclear power plants. Therefore, the staff finds the
proposed TS acceptable.

Proposed TS 6.2.B.4 eliminates the ambiguities of the CTS associated with the
applicable conditions for requiring a Radiation Protection Technician be on-
site. The proposed TS is based on the guidance of NUREG-1433, Section 5.2.2.
CTS Table 6.1.1 for Dresden and Figure 6.3-1 for Quad Cities is unclear
regarding applicability and corresponding location of fuel within the nuclear
units. Proposed TS 6.2.B.4 explicitly clarifies that the Radiation Protection
Technician has to be on-site when fuel is in the reactor. The proposed TS is
a clarification of CTS requirements, is consistent with the guidance of
NUREG-1433 and, therefore, the staff finds the proposed change acceptable.

Proposed TS 6.2.B retains CTS requirement specifying that Field Supervisors
and Fuel Handling Supervisors hold a Senior Operator License. The proposed
requirements are consistent with the guidance specified in NUREG-1433,
Section 5.2.2. The proposed TS reference the requirements specified in 10 CFR
50.54, which require Field Supervisors and Fuel Handling Supervisors to hold a
Senior Operator License. Therefore, the staff finds the proposed TS is
acceptable.

Proposed TS 6.2.B.6 provides the requirements regarding the license
requirements for Senior Operation's Management. The proposed requirements
ensure that the Operations Manager or Shift Engineer (Shift Operations
Supervisor at Dresden) hold a Senior Reactor Operator license. The proposed
requirements are consistent to the current TS requirements and, therefore, are
acceptable.

Proposed TS 6.2.C contains additional requirements for the shift technical
advisor (STA). These additional requirements and qualifications include
engineering expertise on Shift. CTS Table 6.1.1 for Dresden and Figure 6.1.3
for Quad Cities included limited requirements for staffing of the STA
position. Proposed TS 6.2.C is based upon the guidance of STS 6.2.4 and
provides additional clarification regarding the qualifications and staffing
requirements necessary to fulfill the STA function. Because the proposed
changes expand CTS provisions and provide additional clarification regarding
the qualification of individuals fulfilling the role of the STA, the staff
finds the proposed change acceptable.

3.3 Section 6.3. Unit Staff Qualification

Proposed TS 6.3 retains the requirements of CTS 6.1.0 which discuss the
qualifications of the Technical Managers. These qualifications are
specifically delineated for the unit staff in American National Standards
Institute (ANSI) N18.1-1971. The proposed requirements are based upon the
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guidance of STS 6.3. The proposed Dresden TS changes the title of the Health
Physics Supervisor to Radiation Protection Manager and the proposed Quad
Cities TS changes the title to Rad / Chem Superintendent. The Radiation
Protection Manager or Rad / Chem Superintendent's qualifications are
specifically delineated in Regulatory Guide 1.8, September 1975. The proposed
TS have retained CTS requirement and have been formatted in accordance with
the STS guidelines. Therefore, the staff finds the proposed TS acceptable.

CTS 6.1.D at Dresden and Quad Cities specifies the position of Technical
Superintendent. However, the positions of Technical Superintendent no longer
exists at Dresden or Quad Cities and the requirements have been deleted. The
proposed change is administrative and therefore acceptable.

CTS 6.1.0 for Quad Cities contain details regarding the training program for
Radiation Protection Technicians which have not been retained in the proposed
TS. Proposed TS 6.3 specifies that each member of the unit staff shall meet
or exceed the minimum qualification of ANSI N18.1-1971. The proposed TS are
consistent with the guidance of STS 6.3.1. The requirements specified in ANSI
N18.1 suffice for defining the training requirements for site personnel and
the specific procedural details regarding the training program are more
appropriately contained in station procedures. In addition the training
program is referenced in both the Dresden and Quad Cities UFSAR. Changes to
the UFSAR are controlled by 10 CFR 50.59. The staff has determined that these
requirements are not required to be in the TS under 10 CFR 50.36 or Section
182a of the Atomic Energy Act. Further, they do not fall within any of the
four criteria discussed in Section 2.0, above. The staff, therefore, finds
the proposed changes are acceptable.

3.4 Section 6.4. Trainina

Proposed TS 6.4 provides the requirements for the maintenance of a retraining
and replacement program and is based on the guidance of STS 6.4. The proposed
TS 6.4 specifies that retraining shall be in accordance with ANSI N18.1-1971.
In addition, the proposed TS incorporates the requirements of CTS 6.1.E and
adds the requirement that training be in accordance with 10 CFR Part 55. The
proposed TS changes also specify that the training shall include relevant
industry operational experience. The proposed changes maintain existing
requirements and include additional requirements regarding 10 CFR Part 55 and
familiarly with applicable operational experiences and are consistent with STS
6.4 guidelines. The staff finds the proposed changes acceptable.

CTS 6.1.E contains requirements regarding training of the fire brigade. These
requirements have not been retained in the proposed TS. The proposed TS
relocate the requirements for the fire brigade training and other fire
protection administrative controls to the Fire Protection Program as described
in the plants' UFSARs. Current licensee. condition 2.E for Dresden, Unit 2;
3.G for Dresden, Unit 3; and 3.F for Quad Cities, Units 1 and 2, provide
adequate control of these requirements. This control ensures that any changes
made to the sites' fire protection programs that adversely affect the ability

.

I

of the plant to achieve and maintain safe shutdown in the event of a fire

4
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require NRC staff review and approval. As such, the current license
conditions provide an equivalent level of oversight as the current Section 6.0
and are redundant. Because the relocation of these requirements to the UFSARs
does not reduce the controls of existing requirements and the proposed change
does not reduce existing slant fire protection requirements, the staff finds
it acceptable. Further tie staff has determined that these requirements are
not required to be in the TS under 10 CFR 50.36 or Section 182a of the Atomic
Energy Act. In addition, they do not fall within any of the four criteria
discussed in Section 2.0, above. Therefore the proposed change is acceptable.

For continuity, it should be noted that proposed TS 6.5 and 6.6 were left as
iintentionally blank by the licensee. As such, no staff evaluation of proposed i

TS 6.5 and 6.6 is required.
i

I3.5 Section 6.7. Safety Limit Violation
)

!

Proposed TS 6.7 is based on the guidance of STS 6.7 and maintains the
requirements of CTS 6.4 with the following exception. CTS 6.4 requires the
immediate shutdown of the reactor when a safety limit has been exceeded. This
requirement has been relocated from proposed TS 6.0 to TSUP Section 2.0 which-
was approved by Amendment Nos. 134, 128, 155, and 151 to the Dresden and Quad
Cities TS, respectively. TS Section 2.0 allows a period of 2 hours to bring
the unit to a shutdown condition and then subsequently initiate the
appropriate reporting requirements. The requirements of TSUP TS Section 2.0
allow a period of time to assess, evaluate and choose an appropriate course of
action. During an event or transient that threatens a plant safety. limit,
immediate shutdown of the reactor may introduce additional uncertainty into
the event. The 2 hour time frame prudently allows a reasonable time period to
assess a situation in which a safety limit may be approached. Proposed TS
6.7.A.2 continues to ensure that a Licensee Event Report is submitted to the
Commission in the event of a Safety Limit violation, consistent with 10 CFR |
50.73. Proposed TS 6.7.A.3 includes requirements that resumption of power i

shall not be allowed until approved by the Commission. Based on the above,
the staff finds the proposed TS acceptable.

3.6 Section 6.8. Procedures and Proarams

Proposed TS 6.8.A requires that written procedures be established and !
maintained covering specified activities. These specified activities include

.

those recommended in Appendix A of Regulatory Guide 1.33, Revision 2, '

Emergency Operating Procedures as stated in Generic Letter 82-33, the Station
Security Plan, the Generating Station Emergency Response Plan, the PROCESS
CONTROL PROGRAM, the OFFSITE DOSE CALCULATION MANUAL, and the Fire Protection
Program. The proposed TS 6.8.A is based on the guidance of STS 6.8.1. The '

proposed TS have retained CTS Section 6.2.A requirements. The staff finds
the proposed change acceptable.

Proposed Dresden TS 6.8.B and Quad Cities TS 6.8.D are new requirements. The
proposed TS sections require the establishment and maintenance of the
following programs: Reactor Coolant Sources Outside Primary Containment
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(proposed TS 6.8.B.1 for Dresden and proposed 6.8.D.1 for Quad Cities);
In-Plant Radiation Monitoring (proposed TS 6.8.B.2 for Dresden and proposed TS
6.8.D.2 for Quad Cities); Post Accident Sampling (proposed TS 6.8.B.3 for
Dresden and proposed TS 6.8.D.3 for Quad Cities); and Radioactive Effluent
Controls (proposed TS 6.8.B.4 for Dresden and proposed TS 6.8.D.4 for Quad
Cities). The staff's evaluation of the proposed programs are discussed below.

Proposed TS 6.8.B.1 for Dresden and 6.8.D.1 for Quad Cities provides
requirements for the Reactor Coolant Sources Outside Primary Containment

_

'

program. Proposed TS 6.8.B.1 for Dresden and 6.8.D.1 for Quad Cities is based
on the guidance of STS 6.8.4.a. -The proposed TS replaces the current license
condition for Systems Integrity for Dresden, Unit 3, and Quad Cities, Units 1
and 2. There is no such license condition for Dresden, Unit 2. The proposed
program ensures that leakage from those portions of systems outside primary
containment that could contain highly radioactive fluids during a serious
transient or accident, remain as low as possible. The following systems are
included in the program for Dresden and Quad Cities Stations: core spray
(CS), high-pressure coolant injection (HPCI), low-pressure coolant injection
(LPCI), process sampling, containment monitoring and standby gas treatment
systems. Additionally, the program includes the isolation condenser for *

Dresden and the reactor core isolation coolant (RCIC) for Quad Cities. ,

The proposed TS did not include a detail specific list of process sampling
~

;

systems. This could lead to potential misinterpretation of the proposed TS.
A listing of the specific process sampling systems should be identified by the
licensee and included in the TS. This item will remain as an open item to be
addressed in the TSUP clean-up amendment.

Proposed TS 6.8.B.2 for Dresden and 6.8.D.2 for Quad Cities provides
requirements for the In-Plant Radiation Monitoring program. The proposed
program ensures the capability to accurately determine the airborne iodine
concentrations. The proposed TS specify that the program shall include
training of personnel, procedures for monitoring and provisions for
maintenance of equipment. Proposed TS 6.8.B.2 for Dresden and 6.8.D.2 for
Quad Cities is based on the guidance of STS 6.8.4.b. The proposed TS replaces
the current license condition for Iodine Monitoring for Dresden, Unit 3, and
Quad Cities, Units 1 and 2. There is no such license condition for Dresden,
Unit 2. Because the proposed change retains existing requirements and'

administratively relocates the controls for in-plant radiation monitoring from
a license condition to Section 6.0 of the proposed TS, the staff finds the
proposed TS change acceptable.

Proposed TS 6.8.B.3 for Dresden and 6.8.D.3 for Quad Cities provides
requirements for the Post-Accident Sampling program. Proposed TS 6.8.B.3
(6.8.D.3 for Quad Cities) is based on the guidance of STS 6.8.4.c. The
proposed program ensures the capability to obtain and analyze reactor coolant,
gaseous effluents, and containment atmosphere samples under accident
conditions. The proposed TS specify that the program shall include training
of personnel, procedures for sampling and provisions for maintenance of
equipment. The proposed TS replaces the current license condition for
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Post-Accident Sampling for Quad Cities, Units 1 and 2. There is no suchlicense condition for Dresden, Unit 2 or Unit 3. The proposed change retains I
existing requirements for post-accident sampling for Quad Cities and adds
additional requirements for Dresden Station. The staff, therefore, finds the
proposed change acceptable.

Proposed TS 6.8.B.4 for Dresden and 6.8.D.4 for Quad Cities provides
requirements for the Radioactive Effluent Controls Program. Proposed TS
6.8.B.4 for Dresden and 6.8.D.4 for Quad Cities is based upon the guidance of
GL 89-01 regarding the implementation of controls for the Radiological
Effluents Technical Specifications (RETS), Offsite Dose Calculation Manual
(0DCM) and the Process Control Program (PCP). The RETS program ensures that
the doses to members of the public from radioactive effluents will remain as
low as reasonably achievable. The requirements of proposed TS 6.8.B.4.a.
6.8.B.4.c, 6.8.B.4.d, 6.8.B.4.e, 6.8.B.4.f, 6.8.B.4.h, 6.8.B.4.1 and 6.8.B.4.j
(6.8.D.4 for Quad Cities, respectively) are based upon the guidance of GL
89-01. The proposed requirements are consistent with the guidance of GL 89-01
with some deviations. The staff, therefore, finds the proposed changes
acceptable. Deviations from GL 89-01 are evaluated below.

Proposed TS 6.8.B.4.b for Dresden and 6.8.D.4.b for Quad Cities regarding the
limitations on the instantaneous concentrations of radioactive material
released in liquid effluent, is a modification of the CTS requirements. The
CTS requires radioactive material released in liquid effluent to be limited to ,

the concentrations specified in 10 CFR Part 20, Appendix B. Table 2, Column 2
(500 ares / year). The CTS does not address instantaneous effluent releases.
To accommodate operational flexibility needed for effluent releases, the limit
associated with the liquid release rate is being revised in the proposed TS to
indicate ten times the concentration stated in the revised 10 CFR Part 20,
Appendix B, Table 2, Column 2 for instantaneous liquid effluent releases (10 X
50 mres/ year - 500 mrem / year). The proposed TS provides operational
flexibility in accordance with 10 CFR 50.36a. Additionally, the use of
concentration values that correspond to ten times the concentration values
stated in the revised 10 CFR Part 20, Appendix B, Table 2, Column 2, will not
have a negative impact on the ability to continue to operate within the limits
of 10 CFR Part 50, Appendix I. The proposed TS also ensures that the limits
of Appendix I, which are more restrictive than 10 CFR Part 20 requirements,
are not exceeded. Therefore, because the proposed changes ensure Appendix I
limits are maintained, the staff finds the proposed changes acceptable.

The requirements of proposed TS 6.8.B.4.g for Dresden (proposed TS 6.8.D.4.g
for Quad Cities) regarding the limitations on the dose rate resulting from
radioactive materials released in gaseous effluents, have retained CTS
requirements of Sections 3.8.A.I.a for Dresden and 3.8.A.l.b for Quad Cities.
The gaseous effluent concentrations listed in 10 CFR Part 20, Appendix B,
Table 2, Column 1, are concentrations which, if inhaled or ingested by a
member of the public continuously over the course of a year, would produce a
total effective dose equivalent of 50 mrem. Application of 10 CFR Part 20,
Appendix B, Table 2, Column 1, limits on an instantaneous basis would

_______ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . --
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correspond to a maximum dose limit of 50 mrem / year, which is ten times more
restrictive than the current limit.

The CTS requirement of 500 mrem / year is acceptable as a TS limit for gaseous
effluents to meet the requirements of 10 CFR Part 50, Appendix I. Therefore,
it is unnecessary to reduce the limiting dose rate to 50 mres/ year (i.e., the
concentrations in 10 CFR Part 20, Appendix B, Table 2). A dose rate of 500

,

mram/ year on an instantaneous basis will allow operational flexibility
consistent with 10 CFR 50.36a, as well as maintain the current level of
effluent control (i.e., small percentages on 10 CFR Part 50, Appendix I
limits).

The proposed TS, which is based on guidance contained in NUREG-0133, applies
at all times as an assurance that the values in Appendix I of 10 CFR Part 50 .

are not likely to be exceeded. The proposed TS will not change ability to
continue to operate within the requirements specified in Appendix I of 10 CFR '

Part 50 and 40 CFR Part 190. Based on the above, it is acceptable that the
gaseous release rate TS for radioactive material be based on the stated dose ,

'

rates. The staff finds the proposed TS acceptable.

The current requirements for the content of the licensee's TS concerning
radioactive effluents are contained in 10 CFR 50.36a. 10 CFR 50.36a requires
licensees to maintain control over radioactive material in gaseous and liquid
effluents released to unrestricted areas, produced during normal reactor
operations, to levels that are as low as reasonable achievable (ALARA). For
power reactors, Appendix I to 10 CFR Part 50 contains the numerical guidance
to meet the ALARA requirement. The dose values specified in Appendix I of 10
CFR Part 50 are small percentages of the implicit limits in 10 CFR 20.1301.
For purposes of the bases of this TS,10 CFR Part 20 is used as a source of
reference values only. The proposed TS requirements allow operational
flexibility, compatible with considerations of health and safety, which may
temporarily result in release rates which, if continued for the calendar
quarter, would result in radiation doses higher than specified in Appendix I
of 10 CFR Part 50. However, these releases are within the limits specified in
10 CFR 20.1302. Based on the above the staff finds the proposed TS concerning
Radioactive Effluent Controls Program is acceptable.

The RETS requirements from current TS Section 3/4.8 have been relocated to
owner-controlled documents based on the guidelines of GL 89-01,
" Implementation of Programmatic Controls for Radiological Effluent Technical
Specifications in the Administrative Controls Section of Technical
Specifications and Relocation of Procedural Details of RETS to the Offsite
Dose Calculation Manual or the Process Control Program." RETS provide the
offsite release limits and radiation dose limits and monitoring and reporting
criteria for gaseous and liquid radioactive effluents. RETS are not related
to the detection of abnormal degradation of the reactor coolant pressure
boundary, boundary conditions for design basis accidents and transients, or
functions determined to be important to risk or operating experience.
Therefore, the staff had determined that programmatic controls could be
implemented in the Administrative Controls section of the TS. The staff also



- 13 -

i determined that the procedural details of the TS on radioactive effluents and
i radiological environmental monitoring could be relocated to the ODCM, while

the procedural details for processing wet solid wastes could be relocated to|

the PCP. These procedural details that have been removed from the TS are not
required by the Commission's regulations to be included in the TS. The
staff's evaluation of such changes has been reviewed and approved in TSUP TS
Section 3/4.8. They have been prepared for incorporation in the ODCM or PCP,
which are referenced in the UFSAR, upon issuance of this license amendment and
may be subsequently changed by the licensee in accordance with 10 CFR 50.59.
The staff has concluded that relocation of RETS is acceptable because (1)
their inclusion in TS is not specifically required by 10 CFR 50.36 or other
regulations, (2) RETS are not required to avert an immediate threat to the
public health and safety, and (3) changes that are deemed to involve an
unreviewed safety question will require prior NRC approval in accordance with
10 CFR 50.59(c). Therefore, the staff finds the proposed TS acceptable.

'
Based on the above evaluation the staff finds proposed TS 6.8 Procedures and
Programs has been formatted in accordance with the STS guidelines and has
retained CTS requirements. When CTS requirements were not retained or
modified the staff has evaluated each change and found it acceptable.
Therefore the staff finds proposed TS 6.8 acceptable.

3.7 Section 6.9. Reportina Reouirements

Proposed TS 6.9 is based upon the guidance of STS Section 6.9. Proposed
| TS 6.9.A.2 provides the requirements for the Annual Report which includes the

tabulation of exposure history for plant personnel. This report also includes
the results of the site's specific activity analyses. Proposed TS 6.9.A.3
provides the requirements for the Annual Radiological Environmental Report.
This report includes information related to the Radiological Environmental
Monitoring Program. Proposed TS 6.9.A.4 provides the requirements for the
Radioactive Effluent Release Report. This report encompasses the provisions
of the ODCM, PCP,10 CFR 50.36a and Section IV.B.1 of Appendix I to 10 CFR
Part 50. Proposed TS 6.9.A.5 provides the requirements for the plant Monthly
Operating Report. This report includes relevant plant operating statistics.
Proposed TS 6.9.A.6 provides the requirements for the CORE OPERATING LIMITS
REPORT. This report includes a summary of the core thermal hydraulic
operating limits and analytical methods used to derive those limits. Proposed
TS 6.9 is consistent with the requirements of CTS 6.6 with the following
exceptions.

CTS 6.6.A.] regarding the submittal of a startup report to the NRC has been
deleted from the proposed TS. These requirements are adequately controlled in
the UFSAR and plant procedures referenced in the UFSAR by the provisions of
10 CFR 50.59. The staff has determined that the requirements for submittal of
a startup report are not required to be in the TS under 10 CFR 50.36 or

!,
Section 182a of the Atomic Energy Act. Further, they do not fall within any
of the four criteria discussed in Section 2.0, above. In addition, the staff
finds that sufficient regulatory controls exist under 10 CFR 50.59.

I
| 1

|

i
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Eliminating these details from the TS will not affect plant safety and is,
therefore, acceptable.

Dresden CTS 6.6.8 requires that reportable events be submitted as required by
'10 CFR 50.73. This TS has been eliminated since it is redundant to the
,

requirements of 10 CFR 50.73 and in accordance with the STS guidelines. The '

staff finds this acceptable.

Dresden CTS 6.6.C.1 and Quad Cities CTS 6.6.B.1 require a semi-annual
radioactive effluent release report. This requirement has been changed to an
annual report in proposed TS 6,9.A.4. This change is consistent with the
final rule for reducing the regulatory burden on nuclear licensees that was
published in the Federal Reaister on August 31, 1992. The rule change
included a revision to 10 CFR 50.36a regarding the frequency for submitting
radiological effluent reports. This change makes the TS consistent with the

i

requirements of 10 CFR 50.36a and is acceptable. |
!

Dresden CTS 6.6.C.3 and Quad Cities CTS 6.6.B.4 require that special reports
be submitted as specified in Dresden CTS Table 6.6.1 and Quad Cities CTS Table
6.6-1. Proposed TS 6.9.B maintains the requirements for submission of Special
Reports. Special Report requirements are listed in the individual
specifications throughout the TS. CTS Table 6.6.1 for Dresden and CTS Table
6.6-1 for Quad Cities, which lists each report, its CTS reference, and its
submittal date, has not been retained in the proposed TS. One-time reports,
which were required 5 years within unit commercial service date or upon
completion of initial testing, have been deleted from the proposed TS since
these requirements are obsolete. The only remaining reports listed in Table
6.6.1 are the results of the Secondary Containment Leak Rate Test and
Radioactive Source Leak Test. Requirements pertaining to Radioactive Source
Leak Testing reporting have been relocated to proposed TS 3.8.G, Action 2.
This issue was addressed and approved by the staff during its review of the TS
amendments related to proposed TSUP TS Section 3/4.8. Requirements pertaining
to Secondary Containment Leak Rate Testing reporting have been deleted from
the TS in accordance with the STS guidelines. The staff has determined that
the requirements for submittal of a Secondary Containment Leak Rate Test
report are not required to be in the TS under 10 CFR 50.36 or Section 182a of
the Atomic Energy Act. Further, they do not fall within any of the four
criteria discussed in Section 2.0, above. Therefore, the proposed TS is
acceptable.

For continuity, it should be noted that proposed TS 6.10 was left as
intentionally blank by the licensee. As such, no staff evaluation of proposed
TS 6.10 is required.

3.8 Section 6.11. Radiation Protection Proaram

Proposed TS 6.11 requires that procedures for personnel radiation protection
be prepared consistent with 10 CFR Part 20. Proposed TS 6.11 is based on the
guidance of STS 6.31. The proposed TS have retained CTS requirements.
Therefore, the staff finds that proposed TS 6.11 is acceptable.

. _ - - .
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3.9 Section 6.12. Hiah Radiation Area

Proposed TS 6.12.A contains the requirements for administrative control of
high radiation areas when dose rates are above 100 mres/hr at 30 cm. The
proposed requirements of 6.12.A are based on the guidance of STS 6.12.1. The
proposed TS retain CTS 6.12.A requirements. The staff finds that proposed
6.12.A is acceptable.

Proposed TS 6.12.B contains the requirements for administrative control of
high radiation areas where dose rates are above 1000 arem/hr at 30 cm.
Proposed 6.12.B is based on the guidance of STS 6.12.2. The proposed
requirements are equivalent to CTS 6.12.2 with the following exceptions:

The proposed TS removes the requirement to establish a stay time in the
radiation work permit (RWP) for personnel entering areas where dose rates are |
above 1000 mrem /hr at 30 cm. In lieu of this requirement, the proposed TS

'

adds a new requirement that persons entering these areas must have an alarming
radiation monitoring device or have continuous surveillance and radiation
monitoring by a qualified Radiation Protection Technician. The proposed TS
ensures that exposure is appropriately controlled and maintains a level of
safety equivalent to the current TS. Therefore, this change is acceptable.

The current and proposed TS contain a requirement that personnel access and
exposure control requirements of activities being performed in areas where i
dose rates are above 1000 mrem /hr, shall be specified by an approved RWP. The |
proposed TS contain an exception which allows the routine RWP to be replaced ~

by continuous surveillance and radiation monitoring by a qualified individual
during emergency situations which involve personnel injury or actions taken to
prevent major equipment damage. However, in the event of an emergency, when
needed to protect the public health and safety, 10 CFR 50.54(x) allows
deviation from TS requirements when it is not immediately apparent that the TS
provide adequate or equivalent protection. As such, the staff believes that
10 CFR 50.54(x) should suffice in all situations. Therefore, this item should
remain as an open item to be addressed by the licensee in the TSUP cleanup
amendment.

3.10 Section 6.13. Process Control Proaram (PCP)

Proposed TS 6.13 is based on the guidance of GL 89-01 regarding the
implementation of controls for the RETS, ODCM and the PCP. Proposed TS 6.13.A
discusses the requirements for making changes to the PCP and has retained
CTS 6.9 requirements with the following exceptions.

The CTS require that changes made to the PCP be recorded in the Radioactive
Effluent Report which is currently submitted to the NRC on a biannual basis.
In the proposed TS this reporting requirement has been deleted. The proposed
TS require that changes to the PCP be documented and that records of reviews
be retained. The proposed TS is consistent with the guidance provided in
GL 89-01. The staff finds this acceptable.

.. _ _
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The CTS require that changes to the PCP be reviewed and approved by the On- !

Site Review Function. The proposed TS only requires the Station Manager
approval for changes to the PCP. The staff finds that allowing the Station
Manager alone approving changes to the PCP is not acceptable. The staff finds
that changes to the PCP should continue to receive On-Site review and

.|approval. Therefore, this is considered an open item and should be addressed
by the licensee in the TSUP cleanup amendment.

i

CTS 6.9.A regarding the definition of the PCP is encompassed within TSUP
Section 1.0, " Definitions" which was approved by Amendment Nos. 134 and 128
to the Dresden TS and Amendment Nos. 152 and 148 to the Quad Cities TS. The
definition of PCP in TS 1.0 is consistent with the guidance of GL 89-01.

,

Therefore, the relocation of the definition of PCP from CTS 6.0 to TS 1.0 is 1

consistent with the guidance of GL 89-01 and, therefore, the staff finds this i
acceptable. j

CTS 6.9.8 requires that the PCP be approved by the NRC prior to implementa-
tion. The CTS requirements are obsolete and are based on Dresden and Quad
Cities TS submittals in the early 1980's related to the incorporation of the !

original RETS. The CTS requirements have been relocated consistent with the l

guidance of GL 89-01 regarding RETS, ODCM and PCP. Because the relocation of l

these requirements from the TS is consistent with GL 89-01, the staff finds it
acceptable.

3.11 Section 6.14. Offsite Dose Calculation Manual (0DCM)

Proposed TS 6.14.A is based on the guidance of GL 89-01 regarding the
implementation of controls for the RETS, ODCM and the PCP. Proposed TS 6.14.A
discusses the requirements for making changes to the ODCM and retains CTS 6.8
requirements with the following exceptions.

TS 6.8.8 requirements that changes to the ODCM be reviewed and approved by
the On-Site Review Function has been modified in the proposed TS to require
that the changes be approved by the Station Manager. In addition, CTS 6.8.B
requirements that the change be submitted to the NRC in the Monthly Operating
Report has been modified in the proposed TS 6.14 to require that the changes
be submitted to the NRC as a part of, or concurrent with, the Radioactive
Effluent Report for the period of the report in which any change to the ODCM
was made effective. The proposed TS is consistent with the guidance given in
GL 89-01 provided the changes to the ODCM are reviewed and found acceptable by
the on-site review function and approved by the Station Manager. As indicated
above in Section 3.10 of this SE concerning the PCP the staff does not find
that the Station Manager alone can approve changes to the ODCM. This iten
should remain as an open item to be addressed in the TSUP cleanup amendment.

CTS 6.8.A regarding the definition of the ODCM is encompassed within TSUP
Secticn 1.0 which was approved by Amendment Nos. 134 and 128 to the Dresden TS
and Amendment Nos. 152 and 148 to the Quad Cities TS. The definition of ODCM
in TS 1.0 is consistent with the guidance of GL 89-01. Therefore, the
relocation of the definition of the ODCM from proposed TS Section 6.0 to TS

.- . . _ , .. -. . . _. _-
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;

I

1.0 is consistent with the guidance of GL 89-01, and the staff finds it
acceptable.

.

i

CTS 6.8.A regarding the submittal of the 00CM at the time of proposed RETS is
superseded by the proposed TS. The current requirements are obsolete and are
based on Dresden and Quad Cities TS submittals in the early 1980's related to .

the incorporation of the original RETS. The proposed requirements are '

consistemt with the guidance of GL 89-01 and, therefore, the staff finds the :

proposed TS acceptable. |

3.12 Relocated Reauirements j

The following sections deal with the relocation of CTS requirements in ;

accordance with the STS guidelines and NRC GL guidance.
!

,

3.12.1 Trainina Reauirementji
,

CTS 6.1.F requires that operator retraining be conducted at intervals not
exceeding 2 years. This requirement has not been retained in the proposed TS
becacse training requirements are adequately controlled via the provisions of
ANSI N18.1 or by the licensing requirements of the individual operator's

ilicense. Therefore, the requirements of current TS 6.1.F are unnecessary for ,

inclusion in the TS. |

3.12.2 Review and Investiaate Function
.

Current TS 6.1.G regarding the responsibilities and authorities of the Review
and Investigative Function and the Audit Function have not been retained in j
the proposed TS. The requirements contained in this section will be relocated -

to the Comed Quality Assurance Program. This change was previously approved |
by Amendment Nos. 141, 135, 163, and 159 to the Dresden and Quad Cities TS.
Therefore, removing these requirements from the TS is acceptable.

|

3.12.3 Fire Protection Proaram Inspection j

l
Current TS 6.1.H regarding an independent fire protection and loss prevention )program inspection and audit has not been retained in the proposed TS. The

i

requirements of this section will be relocated to the Comed Quality Assurance !
Program. These current TS provisions are not necessary to assure safe
operation of the plants based on the fact that the requirements in the QA
program implement the Commissions regulations pertaining to this inspection I

and audit function. Control of changes to the QA program are governed by the j

provisions of 10 CFR 50.54(a). The staff finds that the QA program provides !
sufficient control for the audit functions and frequencies, so that removing '

these requirements from the TS is acceptable. |

|

i
. _ , . . . - - - - _
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3.12.4 Control of Procedures

Current Dresden TS 6.2.B and current Quad Cities TS 6.2.C regarding technical
review and control of procedures, and current Dresden TS 6.2.C and current !
Quad Cities TS 6.2.D regarding temporary changes to procedures have been
deleted from the TS and relocated to administrative controls. Relocation is ,

based on existing regulation and standards that contain these provisions, such ;

that duplication in the proposed TS is unnecessary. The requirements for the ;

establishment, maintenance and implementation of procedures related to :
activities affecting quality are contained in 10 CFR 50, Appendix B, Criteria !

II and V; ANSI N18.7-1976; and ANSI N45.2-1971 and are also referenced in the
UFSAR. Changes to implementing procedures will be controlled by the :
requirements of 10 CFR 50.59 to ensure proper reviews are performed. In

'addition, at the staff's request by letter dated February 29, 1996, the
licensee committed to treat the relocated provisions as if they were part of :

the QA plan and control changes of the related requirements in accordance with ;

10 CFR 50.54(a). Pending a future change to the QA plan to incorporate these
provisions, this commitment is adequate to resolve staff concerns regarding
the application of the appropriate change mechanisms to QA requirements.
Therefore, the deletion of these requirements from the TS is acceptable.

Current Dresden TS 6.2.D and current Quad Cities TS 6.2.E regarding drills of
the emergency procedures has not been retained in the proposed TS. The
Generating Station Emergency Plans Manual referenced in the current TS are
encompassed within the requirements of proposed TS 6.8.A.4 which specifies
that written procedures shall be established, implemented and maintained
covering the activities associated with implementation of the Generating
Station Emergency Response Plan. The staff finds the proposed TS change
acceptable.

3.12.5 Reportable Event Reauired Actions

CTS 6.3 regarding requirements for promptly reviewing and reporting reportable
events has not been retained in the proposed TS. The review requirements are
adequately described in plant procedures and the Quality Assurance Program.
Therefore, their inclusion in the TS is redundant and unnecessary. The
reporting requirements in the CTS are contained in proposed TS 6.9.A which are
consistent with STS 6.9. The staff finds the relocation of the reporting
requirements from the TS is acceptable.

3.12.6 Plant Operatino Records

CTS 6.5 regarding retention of plant operating records has not been retained
in the proposed TS. The requirements related to record retention and control
has been relocated to the UFSAR. Changes to the UFSAR are controlled by 10
CFR 50.59. Therefore, the relocation of these requirements from the TS to the
UFSAR is acceptable.

.- _ . _ _ - . - _ - -
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!

3.12.7 Environmental Oualification of Electrical Eauioment
i

CTS 6.7 requires that all safety-related electrical equipment be qualified by
June 30, 1982, and that records be available which describe the environmental

.

qualification method used by December 1, 1980. These requirements have been '

deleted from the proposed TS. The provisions and controls required by 10 CFR
50.49 " Environmental Qualification of Electrical Equipment Important to Safety
for Nuclear Power Plant" provide sufficient measures regarding the i

environmental qualification of electrical equipment. The current requirement
provides information that is inappropriate for inclusion within the TS. |
These procedural details that have been removed from the TS are not required '

Iby the Commission's regulations to be included in the TS. They have been
relocated to administrative controls referenced in the UFSAR and may be
subsequently changed by the licensee in accordance with 10 CFR 50.49 and 10
CFR 50.59. The proposed change provides an equivalent level of protection for
the plant. The staff has concluded that relocation of the procedure review
requirements is acceptable because (1) their inclusion in the TS is not
specifically required by 10 CFR 50.36 or other regulations, (2) inventory
control is not required to avert an immediate threat to the public health and
safety, and (3) changes that are deemed to involve an unreviewed safety
question will require prior NRC approval in accordance with 10 CFR 50.59(c).
The staff has determined that these requirements are not required to be in the
TS under 10 CFR 50.36 or Section 182a of the Atomic Energy Act. Further, they
do not fall within any of the four criteria discussed in Section 2.0, above.
In addition, the staff finds that sufficient regulatory controls exist under 1

10 CFR 50.59 and 10 CFR 50.49. -Because the current TS require:nents are isuperseded by the provisions of 10 CFR 50.49, the staff finds that the '

relocation of CTS Section 6.7 requirements is acceptable.

3.12.8 Maior Chances to Radwaste Treatment Systems

CTS 6.10 provides the requirements for making major changes to the radwaste
treatment systems. The CTS requirements are being relocated in accordance |

with guidance GL 89-01. The programmatic requirements contained within CTS
6.10 are relocated to the ODCM in accordance with the GL 89-01. The staff
finds this acceptable.

3.12.9 Conclusion

The staff has determined that the requirements discussed above are not
required to be in the TS under 10 CFR 50.36 or Section 182a of the Atomic
Energy Act. Further, they do not fall within any of the four criteria
discussed in Section 2.0, above. In addition each of the above requirements
are referenced in the UFSAR. Changes to the requirements would be controlled
by 10 CFR 50.59. Therefore, the relocation of these requirements is
acceptable.

. . _
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3.13 Onen Items

These should be left as open items, contingent upon their approval in the
clean-up amendment.

1. The definition of the ODCM should be changed to refer to the " Annual"
Radioactive Effluent Release Report in lieu of " Semi-annual" to be
consistent with proposed TS 6.9.

2. The requirements for process sampling in proposed TS 6.8.B.1 for Dresden
and proposed TS 6.8.D.1 for Quad Cities should further define process
sampling.

3. The review requirements for the PCP and ODCM, in proposed TS 6.13.A.2
and proposed TS 6.14.A.2, respectively, should include appropriate
on-site review of any such changes.

4. Proposed 6.12.B.4, regarding emergency situations, should be deleted.

4.0 SUP9(ARY

The proposed TS for Section 6.0 will be clearer and easier to use as a result
of the adaptation of the STS format. The changes result in additional
limitations, restrictions, or changes based on generic guidance. It is the
staff's assessment that the changes proposed in this amendment do not pose any
decrease in safety, or an increase in the probability of an analyzed or
unanalyzed accident. The revised TS changes do not reduce the existing margin
of safety set forth by the current TS. Therefore, the staff finds the
proposed TS changes, with the exception of the open items listed above, are
acceptable.

5.0 STATE CONSULTATION

In accordance with the Commi:;; ion's regulations, the Illinois State official
was notified of the proposed issuance of the amendments. The State official |

had no comments.

6.0 ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATION .

l

The amendments change recordkeeping, reporting, or administrative procedures
or requirements. Accordingly, the amendments meet the eligibility criteria
for categorical exclusion set forth in 10 CFR 51.22(c)(10). Pursuant to
10 CFR 51.22(b) no environmental impact statement or environmental assessment
need be prepared in connection with the issuance of the amendments.

1.0 CONCLUSION

The Commission has concluded, based on the considerations discussed above,
that: (1) there is reasonable assurance that the health and safety of the
public will not be endangered by operation in the proposed manner, (2) such

_ _ -
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activities will be conducted in compliance with the Commission's regulations,
and (3) the issuance of the amendments will not be inimical to the common
defense and security or to the health and safety of the public.
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